July 29, 2008

Recluse Community Trust Minutes
The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mackey.
Members present:  Cate Amber, Amory, Jerry, Billee, Marilyn, Kathy, Nancy, Fred

Guests present:  Tim Jager of Buckingham Architects was present.

Minutes of the July 1, 2008 meeting were approved. 

Treasurers report:
 Kathy reported a total of   $141503.17 funds on hand including CD’s and money market.  Kathy asked what to do about the 3 month CD.  Following discussion Nancy moved and Cate seconded a motion to allow the CD to expire and to put it into the money market account. The motion passed.  
Tim Jager of Buckingham Architects presented the bill for services from 6/1/08 through 6/21/08 this will not be due until services are complete. Tim asked about the grant extension and asked whether the company should continue at the present pace or whether they should pause until the extension is granted.  Marilyn said that perhaps we should pause until  we have assurance of extension.  There is no way to know for sure how long it will take for the county commissioners to sign the new contract. Marilyn will put all the costs together to present to WBC  so the trust will be covered.
Construction Timelines:   

Marilyn then asked about the timeline for construction.  Tim is working with Rosebud for line items which is required by the Wyoming Business Council.  Tim will get the costs to Marilyn by tomorrow.  They will be estimates only and will revolve around the construction and the budget .  Marilyn said that we need the cost of the engineer to dig down and examine the foundation.  Fred asked about the new surveys and Tim said that Josh will get back on that soon. Fred said that he will have a backhoe her by tomorrow and needs a timeline for the dirt work, for the foundation the sewer and the water.  Fred said that Roger (Oedekoven) cannot leave equipment tied up while we are still trying to design the project. 
Structural Questions:      . 

Tim then presented the drawings that they have so far and asked  some structural questions:   He asked about the building type for the addition.  Rosebud was anticipating using logs for the addition, and logs for the supports on the porch, but the structural engineer with Buckingham does not do logs so we may need another engineer.  Because this is going to be a commercial project the County expects this to be engineered by a log specialist.  Mike of Rosebud thinks that there will be little savings to use logs, so the question is do we want full logs or stud walls  It was decided that stud walls will be used on the addition and tied in with the rest of the building with log siding. The supports on the porch will be another material with a surface that will tie in with the rest of the building.  Engineered wood would work best for everything except for the rails. Then it can be dressed up to make it look nice Tim suggested asphalt shingles.  Fred said a metal roof is the best that the present roof has been on since 1976. Tim said that we can look at many alternatives for the roof and compare costs.  Marilyn suggested that the roof  pitch should be changed the roof  line will form a straight slope which would be better from a maintenance standpoint.  Other board members agreed.  Jerry expressed concern that the roof would have to be redesigned.  Tim said they had not yet finished the design of the trusses.  Heating and air will be located on the roof of the addition.  Tim asked about three phase power.  Fred is going to look into getting three phase to the Hall since there is a line very close by. It will save money for operating the building, but itmay cost something to bring the line down.  Cate asked what kind of system is planned.  Tim replied that it would be a commercial unit.  Kathy wondered if stained concrete could be used as the floor finish for the addition. 

After this discussion Tim said they are only two weeks away from hand the drawings to the engineers to get their part done.  He asked if we wanted him to slow down a little, since the billing dates and the contract dates need to line up. It was agreed that he needs to wait a little until the extension is signed.   

Kathy asked about the stage curtain.  Marilyn said that Sue needs to be here for that since she had received an e-mail from Harvey Jackson asking how we are doing on this. Kathy said that nine entities qualified for their names on the curtain.  Marilyn will contact Sue to find out what to do on this.

The meeting was adjourned.     

